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The Lansing High School library exists to enhance the learning of Lansing High School students and provide resources for both students and staff. Every effort will be made to provide maximum access and support for all members of the Lansing High School. To ensure that this is possible the following procedures are required:

The library will be available to students and staff during the hours of 7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. As a general rule the library is available upon the arrival of the current librarian. Although the library is frequently open for more extended hours it should be noted that this is through the Librarian volunteering her own time. Students and staff are encouraged to contact the Librarian in advance if times are needed outside on the regular times to ensure that the library will be available.

No more than three students will be permitted to the library without a teacher during class hours without prior notification to the Librarian. Students are expected to show their passes to the library staff and sign in. They must also sign out when they leave.  Due to special circumstances, such as a scheduled class or meetings being held in the library, it may be necessary to limit student access at the discretion of the Librarian. 

Students may use the library during seminar and lunch with a signed pass obtained in advance from the Librarian. 

Students should only be sent to the library with the intent to work. 

Student aides will not be permitted without a task to complete.  

Students are expected to follow Lansing High School rules as they relate to signed passes in agendas, cell phone usage, computer usage and backpacks. 

A teacher will be notified by email if a student is sent back to his/her classroom because of behavior.

Teachers scheduling library time are asked to give adequate notice and encouraged to do so early. A brief description of the lesson as well as any student handouts will help the library staff to assist in positive manner. The calendar for the library is available on line at the library webpage and is kept current. The schedule for Lab 119 and 219 may be found there as well. When scheduling these labs, please email the Librarian. An email will be sent to confirm the scheduling of the lab. Teachers using the library with a class are asked to remain with their students during class time unless prior notice has been given to the Librarian. 

